



NEWSLETTER 13 9th September 2015

ROSEWORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

30 Stebbing Way Girrawheen

Ph: 6240 4000 Fx: 9247 3106



COMING EVENTS

SEPTEMBER

10th P&C Meeting 2pm

11th
Interschool
Athletics
Sprints, Relays &
Team Games

17th Waste-Free Lunch

23rd P1 & P2 Assembly

24th Happy Kids Expo

> 25th Last Day of Term 3

OCTOBER

12th Term 4 Commences

21st W5 Assembly

TERM 3 UPDATE

It has been a busy term so far with many wonderful opportunities for the students here to be involved in. We have celebrated Science week, Book Week, Maths Week, Athletics Carnivals and many other incursions and excursions this term. It really makes a school a great place to be when you see the students engaged in meaningful learning. I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their efforts this term. The staff have been tirelessly working hard, the students have contributed greatly to these activities and the community have supported in many ways to make things go smoothly. I have particularly enjoyed seeing so many parents involved in the school. It is a real credit to you that your children see you so actively involved. I look forward to finishing this term strongly and engaging in the same through a busy Term 4.

INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

This week we are competing in the Interschool Athletics Carnival with the schools in our area which are Koondoola PS, Dryandra PS, Hudson Park PS, Nollamara PS and Mirrabooka PS. Today we competed in the Long Jump, Long Throw and Long Distance events and again our Roseworth students performed with skill and were well behaved which was great to hear. On Friday our squad of competitors head off to Nollamara PS to compete in the Sprints, Relays and a number of Team Games. We will be able to give you a rundown of their achievements in the next newsletter.

SWIMMING LESSONS FOR PRE PRIMARY TO YEAR 6 CLASSES

A reminder that In-Term Swimming commences for students from Pre Primary – Year 6 in Weeks 3 and 4 of Term 4. Please start putting away some money to cover these lessons. All you pay for is the bus ride and the entry to the pool, so this is a heavily subsidised program. Swimming is a very important skill for students to learn so we hope that all students take advantage of these lessons. A note will go home soon for you to return along with the \$55 to cover the cost of the Swimming Lessons.

NAPLAN REPORTS

Individual NAPLAN reports have been distributed to parents/carers of students currently in Year 3 and Year 5, who sat the tests at Roseworth Primary School. If your child sat the tests at another school please contact the school direct to arrange collection. If you wish to discuss your child's NAPLAN results please contact the school to make an appointment with the class teacher or Mrs Roser.

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT AND CITIZENSHIP AT ROSEWORTH

As I indicated last newsletter, I have asked staff to nominate one student from each class for their academic achievement this term and the other for their citizenship qualities. I now have received 32 nominations and those students have received a letter today to inform them that they will be provided with a lunch and a small reward on Wednesday, 23rd September at 12.00pm. I am delighted to see so many wonderful students at Roseworth PS. I look forward to this happening each term and seeing other children rewarded for their efforts.

SIGN OUT PROCEDURES

Please ensure that all children who leave the school property with their parents during the school day are signed out from the Front Office. We need to ensure that

we have a written record of children leaving the school and this is done in the sign out book in the office. Parents will be handed a yellow slip to present to the classroom teacher as a record of the procedure being followed. This is a legal requirement and we urge everyone to follow this procedure each and every time a child is released during the school day.

OFFICEMAX PERSONAL ITEMS REQUIREMENTS FOR 2016

We understand that getting your child ready for the new year can be stressful, so OfficeMax has teamed up with our school to save you time and money! OfficeMax Schools is an online store where you can order all of your school supplies for the year with just a few clicks of a button. More information on how to order will be provided shortly.

Chris Brackenreg Principal

LIBRARY NEWS

I must say, I am still riding the high of Book Week Parade. Your costumes were fantastic! We had a myriad of princesses and superheroes, always a favourite. We saw some classic book characters and some new and surprising choices. Very impressive and what an amazing effort. I love to see everyone so enthusiastic about books

Special mention, along with a book prizes goes to: Quade and Romeo from Kindy; Morroa and Lilybelle from P1; Jorgia and Thuy from P2; Tyler and Nickolas from E1; Cody and Craig from E2; Taleah and Keiren from E3; Amelia, Tyson and Genaya from E4; Stacey and Emma from E5; Mahdie and Kaitlin from N4; Jayda and Isa from N5; Garry and Tara from W1; Alexis and Isaac from W2; Rebekah and Moluk from W3; Paige and Jade from W4; Opal and Shane from W5; Ethan and Ashley from W7 and Andrianna from W6; and Matthew from C2.

Congratulations to our prize winners on the day but I'd like to acknowledge ALL of your efforts with your costumes. We also gave out lots of extra prizes in the form bookmarks, stickers and chocolates, too many to list everyone here, but well done to those students also.

Watch this space: Book Fair is coming in Term 4!

P&C NEWS

Uniform shop

Uniform shop is open each Tuesday morning from 8.30-9.30. If you would like to order at any other time please place the correct money and the order in an envelope and take it to the Front Office. The orders will be filled within 3 days of placing the order and returned to your child's class.

Fundraising Term 3

On September 17th we will be having a Ladies Night. We can take the opportunity to get together and relax without children, enjoy some mocktails and yummy food and a movie.

On October 31st the P&C will be running a Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Balcatta. This is a major fundraiser for Roseworth but it takes a lot of work. If you can help in planning, shopping, picking up and delivering things on the day or working at the stall on the day please approach the ladies in the canteen and leave your contact details. Many hands make light work.

So far this year the fundraising of the P&C has contributed to the new sandpit and soft fall area next to North block, the Passport Program and subsidising Yr 6 Graduation uniforms.

Banking

Friday from 8.30-9.00am banking is open in the Child and Parent Centre. Banking from a young age has many benefits for your children, they will learn to save and it will help them learn to be responsible with money. Imagine how much would be in the bank if they deposited 50c per week from Kindergarten to 18 years old! An added bonus is every time you bank Roseworth earns a little bit of money from the bank.

Follow the link below to find out more about School Banking, including how to join

https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html

Canteen

The canteen ladies work very hard to deliver nutritious lunches to the children who order. Remember if you would like to order lunch without a drink you can at a cheaper price, this is a good option for larger families who may not be able to afford full price lunches for everybody.

Next P&C meeting will be held tomorrow Thursday 10th September at 2pm in the Staff Room. All welcome.

THE CHILD AND PARENT CENTRE-ROSEWORTH

CPC now has a smart phone App to keep the community informed. If you would like to download the App go to the app store on your phone and search for Roseworth. The front page of the App is the Child and Parent Centre's logo. If you need help please visit us at the Centre and we will help you. Language translation is available on the App.



With the holidays coming up and the nice weather we have been having lately we are organising a Teddy Bear's Picnic to be held at Butterworth Park in Koondoola on the 7th October. More information will be provided closer to the date and will also be available on the app.

The Child and Parent Centre is a welcoming and friendly place to come to and we love to see new faces. Feel free to come along and visit for a coffee and a chat.

Thanks

Child and Parent Centre-Roseworth

ROSEWORTH DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE

Roseworth Dental Therapy Centre will be CLOSED during the school holidays. In case of an emergency contact Hillcrest Dental Therapy Centre ph: 9271 7184. In Term 4 we will be closed every Thursday.

WASTEWISE TIPS:

REMEMBER TO PUT THESE IN YOUR YELLOW LID RECYCLING BIN!

- All clean paper (newspaper, magazines, junk mail, office paper.
- Cardboard, clean pizza boxes, toilet roll tubes, cereal boxes, beer/drink cartons.

WATERWISE TIPS:

EVERY DROP COUNTS!

- Scrape dishes rather than rinsing them before washing.
- Collect the water you use to rinse fruit and vegetables. Use it to water plants.

			ERTIFICAT	ES & AWARDS uber 2015	
E1	Bisalima, Au	gustin	W1	Tykeira, Ciana	
E2	Georgia, Craig		W2	James, Noah	
E3	Yusuf, Jai		W3	Rebekah, Nelson	
E4	Hayden, Tyler		W4	Jason, Paige	
E5	Skye, Rishon		W5	Karia, Oscar	
N4	Kaitlin, Kim		W6	Joseline, Joshua	
N5	Rahel, Nakita		W7	Reuben	
C1			C2	Chris	
Library	y Music		Sports	Sports	
		Getting Alor AT him W5, Yosuf W3, A PLAYGROUN	ng: Jayda N5 <u>Persi</u> TENDANCE AW Ashdon W2, Melissa	N5 Organisation: Alkira E1 stence: Leila N5 ARDS a W2, Diontae E5, Nargis W2 EADER AWARDS	

COMMUNITY INFORMATION

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PRESEASON CRICKET CAMP

Join us on October 5th to the 7th from 9.30 till 12.30 each day and get ready for the upcoming cricket season. The camp cost is \$66. To find out more go to http://www.cycd.com.au/preseason-cricket-camp/ or email info@cycd.com.au or call David Virgo – 0439091418

New Weight Management Program for Adults:

The health professional approach



Hainsworth Community Centre | 29 Hainsworth Ave, Girrawheen

Wednesdays | 9.30am - 11.30am

14th October to 16th December 2015

One hour education session followed by a one hour exercise class

Crèche available

To register: 1300 822 953 | betterhealthcompany.org/adult_program



